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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD AT VIA ZOOM,  

AT 7:30pm ON TUESDAY 6th APRIL 2021 

 

MINUTES 

 

 

PRESENT:  Chairman: Cllr Casson 

Cllrs:  Abel, Kemp, Kind, Jump, Medini & Duke   

Clerk: Matthew Kay  

  

           

1633 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS  

 

Cllr Casson declared a personal interest in planning application 21/01272/TCA and did not 

vote 

 

 

1634 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE APOLOGIES 

 

 Apologies received from Cllrs Green, Knight, & Moore 

 

 Resolved: Apologies accepted 

 

 

1635 TO RECEIVE CORRESPONDENCE AND NOTICES OF DECISION  

 

 1635.1   Notices of Decision were circulated to Councillors in advance of the meeting 

 

1636 TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS OUTSTANDING SINCE THE DATE OF 

THE LAST MEETING (SEE ATTACHED SHEET) 

 

 See Appendix A for full planning comments  

 

1637 TO RECEIVE UPDATE ON KING STREET ZEBRA/YELLOW LINES   

 

 1637.1 Cllr Abel informed Cllrs that she had spoken to residents on King Street who were 

happy to proceed with further yellow lines. She had also taken photographs to send to East 
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Riding Council to avoid any further confusion on the exact location of the lines and would 

update Cllrs at the next meeting.  

 

 1637.2 Cllr Jump informed Cllrs that school waiting restrictions were due to be installed on 

King Street near to Hallgate Primary School.   

 

 

1638    TO DISCUSS HULL ROAD ZEBRA CROSSING 

 

The Clerk informed Cllrs that he had contacted both Humberside Police and East Riding 

Council requesting accident statistics at the Zebra Crossing but these had not, as yet, been 

received. He would circulate them to Cllrs when available.  

 

1639 TO DISCUSS PROPOSED WAITING RESTRICTIONS- OAKDENE, NORTHGATE, 

BRICKNELL AVENUE, EPPLEWORTH ROD/GREEN LANE, AND HALLGATE 

 

 The Clerk had previously circulated new planning restrictions proposed by East Riding 

Council who has asked if the Parish Council had any objections/comments.  

 

 Cllrs were in favour of the restrictions.  

 

1640 TO DISCUSS REQUEST FOR A FOOTPATH ON EPPLEWORTH ROAD FROM A164 

FLYOVER TO BARKERS CORNER  

 

 The Clerk had circulated to Cllrs correspondence received from East Riding Councillor 

Richard Meredith which highlighted reasons given by East Riding Council why such a 

footpath would not be possible, the main ones being cost and lack of demand.  

 

 Cllrs felt that East Riding Council had not taken into account the increased usage of the area 

during Covid which, they believed, would continue. They felt that if cost was an issue the 

path could be a more informal one, a ‘trod’, and perhaps section 106 money could be used. 

 

 Resolved: Clerk to contact East Riding Council regarding a ‘trod’ on the 

hospital/south side of Eppleworth Road using Section 106 funds 

 

1641 TO AGREE DATE FOR MAY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  

 

 The Clerk informed Cllrs that, much to everyone’s surprise, the Government had decided 

not to extend the regulations allowing Parish Council meetings to be held remotely beyond 

the 6th May and that though things could still change we would need to work on the basis 

that the meeting needed to take place prior to the May Planning Meeting on the 4th May if it 

was to be held remotely. If it was to be held face to face he recommend it took place on 27th 

May to give maximum time for preparations and vaccinations to occur.  

 

 Cllrs felt that it would be unfair to the Councillor elected on the 6th May bi-election to hold 

the meeting before this. They agreed physical meeting would need to be covid secure, have 

limited and pre-booked space for the public, and have hybrid capability.  

 

 Resolved: May meeting to take place on the 27th May in Covid secure venue 
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1642    ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA (DISCUSSION ITEMS ONLY) 

 

 

 Ongoing: King Street Zebra Yellow Lines  

 Ongoing: Hull Road Zebra Crossing (with addition of Inglemire Lane Traffic Concerns)  

 

 Local Plan Update 

 Station Walk Bin 

 

 

 

Date of Next Planning (dependent on applications received): Tuesday 4th May 2021  

 

There was no other business and the Chairman closed the meeting at 8:30pm.  

 

………………………………………….. Chair of the Parish Council       


